
Dear Supporting Pastors and Ministry Friends,                                                                                                             October- December 2024

Grace Learning Centre
The third and final term of the 2024 school year went by extremely fast. My intern finished her responsibilities in November and we had
two ladies from the USA with us mid-end November to look at coming to Botswana and running the learning centre ministry. Please be
praying for the Lord’s perfect will in having the right person to take over this thriving ministry.

Botswana held its 58th national election, and for the first time in Botswana’s history, the opposing party won. The transition of
leadership took place within a few days and everything was very calm and peaceful. We praise the Lord for that.

Upon return from the days off from the elections, the children and I started working on our graduation/ end of year program. Each of
the three classes showed off what they had learned during the year, plus, in their own words, told their families and friends what
Christ did for us by dying on the cross and giving us the greatest gift - salvation. I loved hearing them talk from their hearts
about what each picture card meant to them.

Program day came on 29 November and the children did an amazing job! It couldn’t have gone any better and we had a full house. It
was an emotional day of goodbyes as it was the last time I would be with the students and parents. As I passed out their report cards, I
was also able to present each child with their own full sized copy of the Bible. I was overwhelmed by the parting words of each
family, the last goodbye hugs of the children and the joy in knowing that in that last week of school, two of the children
were saved and two received assurance of their salvation— what a way to end by seeing the purpose of GLC be lived out-
to see young ones choose Christ as Savior and desire to serve Him with their lives!

Oodi Bible Club
Bible club was always an enjoyable time and I am thankful for the countless souls saved through this ministry over the
last four years. I was able to use an Evangecube (a large box with pictures that share the gospel story) with the children on my last
Saturday with them. It was a blessing to hear them say many Bible verses with me as I was teaching. At the end, I was able to give each
child in attendance a small New Testament that, I pray, will be something they use and treasure as they grow. 

Grace Baptist Church
I was able to finish the fourteen week discipleship course with the two young ladies I had been working with in November.
They both were very excited to have been able to learn and grow throughout those weeks we spent together. I was able to present them
each with a very nice Bible. What a joy to see their excitement as they choose which one they wanted.

Last Update
Goodbyes are always hard. Leaving friends, who had become like family, was not easy, but I know the Lord has a special plan for the very
near future. I want to thank each one of you reading this letter for the blessing and encouragement you have been to me.
Many of you have stood behind me for almost twenty years, and I am full of heartfelt appreciation for your love, sacrifice
in financial support and prayers. You gave to special projects. You provided personal needs to those less fortunate. You covered my
family in prayer during serious health issues that arose with my parents. The Lord always provides each missionary with the
prayer warriors and supporters that they need. I may be biased, but I most certainly had the best -YOU! Thank
you….thank you…thank you for coming on this journey in Africa with me. May all that was done be honoring and pleasing to the
Lord.

As I am actively seeking the Lord’s next steps for me, I would covet your prayers for wisdom and guidance.

Continuing in His service,

 Pamela Wieler
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October-December in Pictures

The children enjoyed having
 Mrs. Boitumelo at school. 

Due to the election holiday 
on a Wednesday and Thursday, on Friday, we 

only had half the children on her last day.

We had everyone at school the 
day before elections— that was cause 

for a group picture! 
Thankful for the ladies pictured who daily 

helped me at GLC.

What a blessing to work
through discipleship with

these ladies. They came to
church and were saved as a

result of a praying sister.
There is power in prayer!

Ms. Sarah and her niece 
came for two weeks to look at 

the ministry. The children enjoyed 
having them in classes.

I loved working with these little 
ones at Bible club. We had 

a great group my last Saturday.



Even a little child can understand salvation- the girl
beside me and the boy in front 

of me received assurance of their salvation. 
The girl and boy on the right were saved! Wonderful

way to close out my ministry at GLC!

We practiced for hours and hours
to learn our end of year program.

2024 Kindergarten
graduates The girl was my first tutoring

student when she was just 3!
The boy was my first student

at GLC!

All ready to
celebrate the end

of year!


